Former England Captain Spotted at St Faith’s

The girls’ 1st Cricket team were lucky enough to run into former England team cricket
captain, Nasser Hussain when they played New Hall this week. As well as taking the time to
have his photograph taken with the girls, Nasser helped Mr Critchley umpire the match. St
Faith’s were triumphant and Nasser commented that it was the best bowling he had ever
seen of a girls’ team at this age. High praise indeed from such a professional player!




